
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM  
  

 

Pursuant to A.R.S. Section 38-431.02, notice is hereby given to the general public, that 
the NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES DEPARTMENT will hold a Request for Proposal 
Orientation for Nonprofit Organizations seeking Community Development Block 
Grant funding.  The orientation is open to the public on October 31, 2016, 2 p.m. at 
the Nina Mason Pulliam Auditorium, Burton Barr Central Library, 1221 North 
Central Avenue, Phoenix, Arizona. 
 
The agenda for the meeting is as follows: 
 

     I. Welcome and Introductions of the Neighborhood Services Department Staff.  
 

    II. Overview of Orientation Purpose and Resource Packet. 
 

   III. Overview of HUD Community Development Block Grant Program, Federal 
Budget Outlook and National Objectives.  
 

   IV. Summary of Eligible Applicants and Programs. 
 

   V. Summary of the Request for Proposal and City Council Adopted Public Service 
and Public Facilities Priorities. 
 

  VI. Overview of Public Services and Public Facility Requirements and Guidelines. 
 

 VII. Overview of the Community Development Review Committee Purpose, 
Proposal Evaluation Criteria and Funding Process.   
 

VIII. Overview of Award Alley Proposal Process. 

IX. Summary of Technical Assistance Information. 
 

X. Call for Public Questions and Comments. 
 

XI. Adjournment. 

 
For further information, please call Shawn Pierce, Acting Grants Compliance 
Supervisor, Neighborhood Services Department at 602-262-4834. 
 
To receive this information in an alternative format, contact the Neighborhood Services 
Department 200 West Washington Street, 4th Floor, Phoenix AZ  85003 (602) 534-
4444; TTY (602) 495-0685.  Para recibir este boletin informativo en español, póngase 
en contacto con el Departamento de Vecindarios al (602) 534-4444, ó por correo 
electrónico a nsd@phoenix.gov en la internet.  
October 21, 2016 


